
 
 

 

TO: The Honorable Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Carla Hass 

DATE: September 26, 2022 
 

RE: Caldor Recovery update 

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El 

Dorado’s recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center’s (ROC) 

co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me. 

Environmental Management 

• Alternate Program 

o 7255 Winding Way- Contactor states it has been cleaned, EMD has not received any 

documentation, and has not observed sampling. Began the abatement process. 

o 5221 Butte Creek Road- EMD has authorized an extension until 9/30/22 for 

completion. 

• USPS Grizzly Flats 

o USPS filed a workplan on 9/8/22, the alternate program application is incomplete, the 

site was posted on 9/13/22. 

 

• USFS Parcels 

o 168 Debris removal complete (99%) 

o 149 Soil samples approved (88%) 

o 133 Erosion Control Complete (79%) 

o 108 completed ROE sign-off (returned to owner) 

• Public Program 

o Complete 

• USPS Grizzly Flats 

o USPS filed a workplan on 9/8/2022, the application is incomplete. Parcel has been 

posted for abatement on 9/13/22 

Land Use 

 

• Fee Waivers – 104 received 

o Temporary Mobile Homes/Temporary Recreational Vehicles 

• 59 Received 

• 67 Approved (even if parcel owners didn't request a TRV/TMH but were 
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eligible for temporary power and demo permit, we included TRV/TMH 

in the initial approval in case of future need) 

• Rebuild Permits – 47 received 

o 2 Building Permits Submitted & approved w/ Permit Fees Waived 

o 25 Building Permits Issued w/out Permit Fees Waived 

o 20 Building Permits Pending w/out Permit Fees Waived 

• TRV Building Permits – 41 Received 

o 25 Issued 

o 16 Pending 

Health and Human Services Agency 

• Long-Term Recovery 

o No meeting this reporting week. 

• Immediate Needs 

o No meeting this reporting week. 

• Social Worker 

o The Caldor Social Worker is on vacation this week. For coverage, HHSA staffed 

the Pioneer Park Community Center yesterday (Thursday 9/23) from 1:00pm 

- 3:00pm to ensure clients had appointments addressed, as well as any drop-ins 

could be seen.   

 

• Mental Health Worker 

o The Caldor Mental Health Worker continues facilitating the support groups this 

month and is currently supporting survivors through intake and navigation 

assistance. 

 

 


